St Nicolas Bells 2017-18
The year has been relatively uneventful at St Nicolas as far as ringing is concerned.  One highlight has been Isaac's new muffles. A second was the arrival of Eric Peberdy, the son of Rebecca, one of our ringers.  Eric was born on the 31st of July this year and Rebecca was ringing up to a few days before his birth!

We continue to have good attendance for both Sunday service ringing and for practices.  The standard of ringing is on the whole good and Sarah is encouraging us to learn more methods.

Following the accident at St Helen's we have reviewed our safety arrangements and identified areas where action is required.  Whites have been asked to quote for improving security of the bell chamber and for securing the ropes.  There is currently a planning application for converting the upper stories of the TSB to flats.  The Environmental Agency commented on the proximity of the bells.  Installation of sound control, at the developer's expense may be required.
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